Virginia Detention Association of Post-Disposition Programs 

(VDAPP) Quarterly Meeting Minutes 
A quarterly meeting of the Virginia Detention Association of Post-Disposition Programs was held on May 12th and 13th, 2005 at Charlottesville, Virginia.  All elected officers except the Treasurer were present.  A quorum also being present, the meeting was called to order at 1:10 P.M.  The minutes of the last meeting, previously distributed, were accepted unanimously.  
VDAPP Association Representatives in attendance on Thursday, 05-12-05:

Blue Ridge Post-D-Beeding Ford




Blue Ridge Post Teacher – Gil Lane



Blue Ridge Nurse – Heather Brake

Fairfax Post D – Rocky Fulwiler

Louden Post-D - Mike McNulty

Loudon Post-D PO - Robert Smart

Loudon Post Teacher – Peggy Gordan

Loudon Therapist – Wayne Gore

Lynchburg Post D – Hollie Jennings 
Lynchburg-Asst Dir-April Tharpe
Merrimac-Asst Dir-Susan LaFrance
New River Post-D - Tammy Kruger
Northern VA-Post-D Sandy Stephenson 

Prince Will. Asst. Dir. – Scott Facyson

Rappahannock Post D – Tammy Smith

Roanoke Post-D - Frank Smith 

Roanoke Asst.Dir – Colleen French

Virginia Beach Post D- Melinda Jarvis

Guests in attendance on Thursday, 05-12-05:
Marilyn  Miller- DJJ Detention Specialist
Guests in attendance on Friday, 05-13-05:

Wendy White– CPP Teacher from Shenandoah Valley
May 12, 2005
The meeting was called to order by Susan LaFrance at 1:10 p.m.
WELCOME: Susan LaFrance, VDAPP President, welcomed everyone and introductions were made by all present.  Susan read a goodbye note from Patty Mumpower of Bristol as her facility has closed their Post D program and she will no longer be attending the meetings.
MINUTES: Mike McNulty made a motion to approve the minutes of our last meeting held on February 18th  & 19th.  The minutes were distributed and there were no corrections or additions.  The motion was seconded by Rocky Fulwiler. 
REPORT OF OFFICERS:

President: Susan LaFrance discussed the following items:

· Report from the VCJD (Virginia Council on Juvenile Detention) meeting.  Newport News questioned why they should send representatives to the VDAPP meetings when Susan reports back to the directors at their meeting.  Susan encouraged all VDAPP members to report back to their directors what we are accomplishing here and the progress we make on agenda items.  
· Gang Info Resources: www.urbandictionary.com & www.vgia.org (Virginia Gang Investigators Association) – Gang Tattoos , Hand Signs, Colors, Graffiti
· Judicial Liaison Meeting – May 20, 2005
· Need ideas regarding issues affecting all programs.
· Promotion of programs – what are the most important positive areas to stress about Post-D.
· Identify areas of needed improvement.
· National Juvenile Services Conference Planning Committee

· NJDA 11th Joint Conference on Juvenile Services is scheduled for October 16 -19, 2005.

· VDAPP will be represented on two topics –Post-Dispositional Alternatives in Juvenile Detention Facilities (Norfolk, Merrimac, Loudon, New River & Lynchburg) & Aftercare Planning for Post-Disposition Programs in Virginia (Loudon & Roanoke).
· EVMS – Art Therapy in Juvenile Detention Centers – Reihnard Flores (Merrimac), Gretchen Graves (Chesterfield) & Holly Humphreys (Newport News).
Vice-President: Nothing to report at this time.
 
Treasurer: Treasurer was unable to attend however she sent information: The letters of introduction were mailed to Detention Directors regarding the association and explaining the planned mid-June billing of dues.
Secretary: Nothing to report at this time.
REPORT OF COMMITTEES:

Standardized Forms Committee: Mike McNulty reported progress made thus far:
· Initial Assessment:  It was approved by DJJ with four additional suggested changes:
· Add who made the referral.  (Change made).

· All “public safety” questions to be grouped together.  (Change made).
· On Page 2, add a comment to stop here if any answers to those questions were yes. (Change made).
· Re: Social History, a suggestion was made to change “received” to “completed”.  There was group discussion and we agreed to match it with the standard and make it read “obtain”.  Marilyn Miller arrived during our discussion and made a suggestion and it was then agreed to divide it into two questions, one addressing if it was completed and one addressing if it was received. 
· Other grammatical corrections were made.

· A formal request for department approval will be made with VDAPP letterhead.
· 3/5 Day Initial Objectives, Strategies and Treatment Plan: 
· Changes were made based on suggestions made at the last meeting.

· It has been submitted to Marilyn as a draft for initial DJJ review and comments. Ken Bailey is not going to look at the 3 day since we combined the 3 and 5 day.

· 30 Day Plan: Committee is still working on it.

· Standard Court Order: Group discussion again on ideas of developing a draft order and people could ask their judges if they would like to use it.  Mike took notes on ideas of items to be included.  Anyone who has a draft order may submit it for review.  Mike and Rocky will work on it.
· Release of Information: Two examples were given.  Rocky will also send them via email.  Mike passed out a sample written agreement.
*  If anyone has any other forms they want to use, discuss or revise, they may send them to Mike and Rocky.  Thanks to both of them for the work they have done so far.

· Marilyn Miller:
· Marilyn is sending out Post D Standards that the Certification Team will use.  She reported that W.W. Moore is adding a statement in their agreement with the CSU that is at the time of the Post D hearing there is no bed space available with 30 days, the juvenile is ineligible.  All agreed to add this to the Initial Assessment.
· She asked about our discussion of Judicial Liaison Meeting, we informed her of our discussion.

· She brought a copy of the new Post standards with the interpretations and copies were handed out.

· She gave information about a website – CollegeBoard.com where students can be registered on line and fees waived if they are low-income.  We can contact their guidance counselor to determine if they are eligible.

The Meeting was adjourned at 4:25 PM
********************************************************************************************

May 13, 2005

The meeting was called to order by Susan LaFrance at 9:23 a.m.
Introductions were made and new people welcomed.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
· Guidance Document: Melinda from Virginia Beach reported that Chuck Kehoe spoke to the P.O.’s and it went well.  George Harris from Newport News was not in attendance to report on their training.
· Mission Statement: Hold over discussion until next meeting.
· “Just Children” – Advocacy Group – Susan will contact and invite to the next meeting.
· “Voices For Virginia Children” – Advocacy Group – Susan will contact and invite to the next meeting.
· 18 y/o in pre-d code section review:  The code 16.1-249 H. Places of confinement for juveniles now reads: “ If a judge, intake officer or magistrate orders the pre-disposition detention of persons 18 years of age or older, such detention shall be in an adult facility: however, if the pre-dispositional detention is ordered for a violation of the terms and conditions of release from a juvenile correctional center, the judge, intake officer or magistrate may order such detention be in a juvenile facility.   Code section is clear that 18 y/o’s should not be in juvenile detention.  Discussion was held regarding how current Post-D programs are handling youth who turn 18 while in their program.  Some release them immediately.  Others transition them out.  Other programs do not accept them if they will turn 18 while in the program.
NEW BUSINESS:   
· Round Robin: 
· (Merrimac) - Susan distributed training info for the 10th annual juvenile law and education conference to be held in Richmond Virginia on June 24th.  She also stated that Merrimac’s greenhouse is going strong will a sale around the corner.  Their Post-D Honor Room is established and the Post-D Program has moved to a larger Unit (15 beds).  Post- D Coordinator Laura Arnheim has left and a new person Treatment Coordinator is on board- Tara Hazard Patterson.  Beginning a relationship with the local CSB to develop individual and group Adolescent services.
· (Blue Ridge) - Ford reported they currently have one, seven recently graduated and one failed.  Recently added HIV, Aids program, former gang member is teaching it.

· (Northern VA) – Sandy reported they toured the Kennedy Center.  They started their gang prevention program, New Freedom.
· (Loudon) - Robert – Mike – Wayne reported they are still going to the gym and museums.  They took one kid to a 
ballet, he loved it.  They have a former gang member working with kids.
· (VA Beach) – Melinda reported she has eleven of her fifteen spaces filled.  Two have passed their GED and two have jobs.  Doing once a month outings.  Received some financial donations for recreation.  Will be doing Substance Abuse treatment in house.

· (Roanoke) – Frank reports their population is down currently.  After Care is going well.  They are trying to get federal grant for services.  Still working on getting their greenhouse.  Has a new reading teacher.  Also, their camera system is working.  Sending several kids to Dazzle camp.
· (Lynchburg) – April & Hollie reported they have three kids working.  Kids went out to eat at a “real” restaurant and enjoyed it.  Lynchburg paper did an article on the programs at Detention and it was very nice.
· (New River) – Tammy passed out a brochure for their Post D program.  Post is building a sidewalk to their greenhouse.  They will soon have an art teacher.  Tammy is now the Office Manager and Post D Coordinator.  Consideration is being made to build a 12 bed Post unit.
· (Rappahannock) – Tammy reported they are still slated to open July 1st with ten beds doing a behavior based program.   They are trying to hire a therapist.
· (Prince William) – Scott stated they currently have two kids in the program and they have completed the Manners Program.  They are serving Hispanic kids and are using an interpreter.  Reported that Carol’s Mother passed away recently and Carol should be returning soon.
· (Fairfax) – Rocky reported he has 15 in the program.  Doing a tobacco program.  Two kids graduated with a GED.  Has a new supervisor.  Has updated his manual and started a SDM, Structured Decision Making Program.  Have a music therapist now and a therapist doing sand therapy.

· (Shenandoah Valley) – Wendy reported their kids placed first in Wall Street competition.  Greenhouse will be put up this week.

· Recent Program Openings/Planned Openings: 

· Rappahannock will reopen soon, July 2005. 
· Virginia Beach needs a caseworker.
· Alternative Consequencing: Some group discussion regarding options.  Susan passed out the list they use at Merrimac.  Discussed substance abuse and alternative consequences to removal from program when juveniles use while in Post.
· Julie’s Post-D Inventory Survey: Rocky discussed the findings.  Susan will send out the survey and we will send updates.

· Assessment Criteria: 
· Do the Post D programs go further and say that kids are not eligible for other reasons?

· Mike (Loudon) states they do, if the youth is a flight risk.  Also if they are not in 9th grade due to the educational limits of their program.  If the youth has MH or SA issues the program cannot address.  Parent involvement is sometimes considered if they will not have it.  Also, a bad mix with the current population.

· Do coordinators take all kids that meet code requirements?  Some will, others reported they deny for other reasons.

· Do the other Post-D programs have a criteria or a policy stating what kids are not eligible?  If so, can they bring it?  There was discussion on what we say to Judges, we usually state reasons we can’t take the kids, we need to stick to what we believe to protect the integrity of our programs.  Some people have written criteria, if so, please email it to Susan.

· Do the other Post-D Coordinators have sole discretion as to who come in their programs?  Most shared they use a team effort.

· Other New Business:
· VDAPP Letterhead – Bring ideas

· Recidivism

· Discussion of out of area facilities taking Post kids, some have done it.
· Tammy asked about VDAPP website.  Go to vcjd.org, the VDAPP icon is on the left.  If we email form to Kevin, he can post them on the website.  We can also list resources there.
· Adjournment:
Next meeting time was decided:  The dates will be September 8th and 9th possibly in Virginia Beach.  Ford Beeding volunteered to check hotel for rates and meeting space.  Melinda volunteered Virginia Beach Detention’s Conference Room as a meeting space at no cost.
Meeting was adjourned at 12:12 p.m.

Minutes taken and typed by secretary, April D. Tharpe

_________________________

Approved Date: _________________

Corrected Date: _________________
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